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DOVER POLICE CONDUCT DEATH INVESTIGATION 

March 15, 2024 
 

Dover, NH, March 15, 2024 – On March 13, 2024, at approximately 7:58 A.M., the 
Dover Police Department responded to Pace Industries located at 29 ½ Littleworth Road 
after a citizen reported seeing a deceased body in the woodline.    
 
On scene, officers located a deceased adult female roughly 20 feet into the woods on the 
private property of the business.  Dover Police detectives responded to investigate further 
and the decedent has been identified as 31-year-old Chelsea Glover, last known to reside 
in Ossipee, New Hampshire.   
 
Ms. Glover had been previously reported as a missing person to both the Dover and 
Ossipee Police Departments and had not been seen since January 2024. 
 
On the morning of March 14, 2024, an autopsy was conducted at the Office of the Chief 
Medical Examiner in Concord, NH.  The results of the autopsy are pending further 
toxicology testing.  
 
While this investigation is ongoing, Ms. Glover’s death is not suspected to be the result 
of foul play.   
 
Anyone with information about this incident is asked to call the Dover Police Department 
at 603-742-4646 or the Dover Crimeline at 603-749-6000. The Dover Crimeline can also 
be contacted via www.dovernhcrimeline.org. 
 
Media inquiries concerning this case can be directed to Lieutenant Mark Nadeau of the 
Dover Police Department at 603-742-4646 or m.nadeau@dover.nh.gov. 
 


